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The Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) News 

A division, the Community Services Division, was created within the Portland Police Bureau (PPB) this July.  This division will 
report directly to the Chief of Police.  The Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) will be a part of the newly-created division.  Also with-
in the Community Services Division will be the Police Bureau’s Office of Community Engagement and the Homeless Communi-
ty Liaison. 
 
Moving forward, this newsletter will highlight the work of the Community Services Division and those working within it. 

 

On Sunday, May 19, 2019, the Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) and other Portland Police Bureau (PPB) members, partici-

pated in the 17th annual National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) NAMIWalk on the Eastbank Esplanade in Portland, 

Oregon. Thousands of individuals converged to bring awareness to mental health and adequate access to care.  The 

walk also serves to help support NAMI programs; which provide resources to individuals living with mental illness, as 

well as to their families and loved ones.   
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Graduates and current participants of the Service Coordination Team/Central City Concern Housing Rap-

id Response attended and testified to City Council on behalf of the proposed ordinance to extend the 

contract between the Portland Police Bureau and Central City Concern.  The graduates shared their per-

sonal experience with addiction, homelessness, and the criminal justice system.  The individuals all ex-

pressed gratitude for the Portland Police and individual officers, who gave them the opportunity to 

break the cycle of addiction and criminal behaviors.  The testimonies were powerful and emotional; em-

phasizing the courage, strength and hope in the recovery process.  City Council approved the ordinance, 

which extended the contract for three years. 

Groups Testify Before City Council For SCT/STS Funding 
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Service Coordination Team/Central City Concern graduates and current participants at City Council 



Supportive Transitions & Stabilization - BHU Partnership 
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 Pictures of BHU ECIT Graduation? 

Members of BHU were contacted by the staff at Cascadia’s Alberta Plaza, stating that they wanted to have a “Coffee with a Cop” type of 

event with some of their residents. Alberta Plaza is a combination apartment complex and treatment center for 22 individuals. The pro-

gram provides a unique balance of client independence and education/support around medications, community skills, meal preparation, 

nutrition and exercise, money management, and time management.  The staff told us that many of the residents have had encounters 

with the police which have led to negative life events, and were therefore nervous about coming and talking with the police.   

On April 17th, BHU Officers and Clinicians traveled to Elevated Coffee to meet some of the residents. A number of great conversations 

were had.  BHU Officers and Clinicians were able to engage in an environment where residents were comfortable sharing and convers-

ing.   They were also able to get to know Officers in a non-enforcement-type of setting.   Residents also shared some of their life experi-

ences and allowed Officers and Clinicians to get to know them a little better. 

At the end of the event, staff ex-

pressed their pleasure with how the 

residents decided to open-up and 

speak with Officers and Clinicians.  

All-in-all it was a fun event shared 

over some good coffee. Many thanks 

to Cascadia’s Alberta Plaza and   

Elevated Coffee! 
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Behavioral Health Unit—έCoffee with a Copέ  
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PPB’s Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) and Central City Concern (CCC) have a unique partnership to serve individuals with mental illness 
and co-occurring disorders who are in need of stable housing and connection to behavioral health services.  The Behavioral Health Re-
sponse Teams are able to assertively address housing needs to the individuals they are working with by having direct access to beds at 
CCC’s  Supportive Transitions and Stabilization program.  The program provides basic needs, connection to medical and behavioral 
health care, case management, community and peer support.  The relationship between officers, clinicians, and CCC staff has been 
invaluable in meeting the needs of a vulnerable population in our community. 
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NEW BHU MEMBER 

Officer Amy Fraser has worked with the Portland Police Bureau for 7.5 
years and has worked various assignments within the Bureau. She has 
worked patrol, as an ECIT officer and was previously assigned to the Enter-
tainment Detail.  
 
Officer Fraser brings an educational background in mental health and ad-

diction and a passion for understanding mental illness and helping those 

affected by it. She has been an ECIT officer for several years and has also 

helped at DPSST with the mental health scenarios /curriculum for the 

State of Oregon basic police academy.  

Officer Fraser sees the BHRT teams as relationship/rapport builders. She 

believes that the unique partnership of the officer and clinician can be in-

strumental in engaging with people who have fear of police, or with our 

community partners in general. She recently developed a better under-

standing of the system and created relationships with community part-

ners that have been instrumental in connecting people to the services 

they need. Officer/Clinician teams have the time to work on relationships 

within the mental health community that can create positive connections 

that otherwise would not be there. 

Officer Fraser is currently assigned as the Central Precinct BHRT officer 

with Clinician Cindy Hackett. Their main focus is to assist patrol by con-

necting those in mental health crisis to appropriate services that will re-

duce police contacts. They strive to help facilitate safer and more positive 

outcomes. 

Officer Fraser is passionate about advocating and engaging with people 

for whom the mental health system has proven to be complex and      

challenging. She is also interested in learning and better understanding 

mental illness and how it affects those within our community.  

 


